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Bubble Wrap Beehive 
We have been learning about the important part Bees play in our 
environment.  Year 1 and 2 students loved creating this 'Bubble 
Wrap Beehive' artwork. We started by drawing a detailed bee using 
shapes and different qualities of line. To really make our artwork 
stand out, we added colour using pencils and a cool printmaking 
technique using bubble wrap to create a honeycomb effect. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Graduation & Awards Ceremony 
Our Graduation and Awards Ceremony will be held on Wednesday 
8 December, starting at 10am. For parents/caregivers who 
are unable to attend, we are going to zoom the 
ceremony. Attached to the newsletter this week, are the steps to get 
onto the ZOOM meeting (the same as during our Home 
Schooling during lockdown). To make sure our Graduation and 
Awards Ceremony runs as smoothly as possible, we would like to 
have a 'practice' ZOOM teams meeting on Monday 6 December at 
2:30pm. This is only for the parents/caregivers who will not be 
attending our Ceremony onsite. If you have any trouble getting onto 
the teams 'practice' meeting on Monday 6 December at 2:30pm, 
please contact the School and Mrs Bergquist will be able to talk you 
through it. 

2 December 2021 
 
 
 
 

 
6th December – Monday 
Last School Banking Day 

 
8th December - Wednesday  

Graduation & Awards 
Ceremony Day 

 
9th December - Thursday 
Year 6 Farewell @ 5pm at 

Chillingham Hall 
 

10th December - Friday 
Year 6 Farewell at school 

 
16th November 

Last day students 

IMPORTANT DATES 

VISION STATEMENT 
Our students are happy, 
literate lifelong learners.  
We empower them with 
the knowledge, skills and 
confidence enabling 
them to make a positive 
contribution to society. 
Chillingham Public School 
is a great school.  Join us. 
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From the Principal’s desk 
Well we are fast approaching Christmas with only two and a half weeks to go! Remember that we have 
our Graduation and Awards ceremony next Wednesday 8 December starting at 10am. Parents/carers 
who are unable to attend because they are not double vaccinated can watch via Microsoft Teams. 
We will be having a practice zoom of our assembly next Monday 6 December at 2.30pm. If you are 
unable to attend next Wednesday and intend on watching via the zoom, please do try your connection 
at Monday’s trial zoom, as come Wednesday, staff will NOT be able to assist with any technical 
difficulties. 
 
On Tuesday, our Year 6 students attended their 2nd Orientation day at Wollumbin High School. Despite 
the wet weather, students enjoyed the experience and are eagerly looking forward to the next chapter 
in their schooling. 
 
This coming Saturday 4 December Chillingham Public School has been identified as a polling place for 
the Local Government Election for 2021. The school will be open for voting on Saturday from 8am to 
6pm. 
 
We have been informed that the Commonwealth Bank is closing its School Banking program. The last 
day to deposit through School Banking is Monday 6 December. Please see their statement below. 
 
We understand that there is a teacher’s strike next Tuesday, however Chillingham Public School will be 
open and operational as usual. 
 
There has been a report of headlice in the school community. Please check and treat you child/ren. 
 
Vicki Roach 
Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
School Banking update from Commonwealth Bank 
For 90 years, our School Banking program has helped children learn about money, reinforced the 
importance of regular savings and provided structure for parents to support their children to save.  
 
Though the program continues to have strong support from schools, parents and teachers, recent 
decisions by some state and territory governments because of a review by the corporate regulator 
mean we are unable to continue providing programs in schools, and we have had to make a difficult 
decision to close our School Banking program for all government and non-government schools across 
the country.  
 
Our School Banking program was established in 1931 at a time when having a bank account was not 
commonplace, and since then we have helped more than 15 million Australians take their first financial 
steps. This would not have been possible without the wonderful support we have received from schools 
like yours, including all the parents and volunteers, and for this we are deeply grateful. Thank you. 
 
Even though this is a sad time, School Banking has taught so many young Australians, past and present, 
the value of money and we believe this should be celebrated. We have created a place for you to 
share your stories, fondest memories and lessons learnt through the program. To share your story and 
access our financial education resources, please visit commbank.com.au/schoolbanking  
 
Even though the CommBank School Banking program will not be returning to your school after this year, 
you can continue to make deposits into your child’s Youthsaver account through online transfers or at 
any CommBank branch. If you need further information please phone 132 221 or visit your local 
CommBank branch.

Caleb E for Tuesday  

https://www.commbank.com.au/banking/school-banking.html?ei=SchoolBanking
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjjh-SdmsPTAhVDJJQKHUgiB2gQjRwIBw&url=https://www.pinterest.com/explore/happy-birthday/&psig=AFQjCNEcFGWS7CkvSxbOGoK_T2z_Z_kPPA&ust=1493333292675046
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P&C Association:  
 
We have had many wonderful donations for the Christmas Hamper, please keep the donations coming 
in. Items can be dropped at the Admin building or there is a box on the front verandah of the Admin 
building where items can be dropped. The raffle will be drawn on Wednesday 8 December at our 
Graduation and Awards Ceremony. Good luck! 
 
Reminder: To all our wonderful volunteers, you need to be fully vaccinated to be able to come along 
to meetings and/or volunteer as a helper in the canteen (you are still able to provide cakes/biscuits etc 
unvaccinated 
����). 
 

Canteen: 

 Volunteer Cakes 

Friday 3rd December Chrissy Chrissy & Laura 

Friday 10th December Megan Megan & Lauren 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Merit Award recipients 
Peppa, Chad, Ciara, Pippa, Bella 

 
Beeeees Knees recipients 

Vera, Zoe, Blu, Sapphire 
 

Random Acts of Kindness recipient 
Marley 
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